March 3, 2009
To:  (Maine Agricultural Associations)

From:
Don Flannery, Chair


Maine Board of Agriculture

Subject:  Agricultural Research and Extension Needs

I am writing to you as Chair of the Maine Board of Agriculture to ask your organization to identify priority research and extension needs.  The Board of Agriculture was established by the Maine Legislature in 1998 to advise the University of Maine on agricultural research and farm-based extension programs priorities.  The Legislature established the Board after a period of significant erosion of agricultural and horticultural research and extension at the University due to budget cuts in the mid 1990s.  The University is now in a similar fiscal climate.  
The Board of Agriculture conducted its initial survey of research and extension needs for Maine in 1999.  The survey results were subsequently used by the Board to make recommendations to the University of Maine.  Based on the Board’s recommendations resources were allocated by the University to address priority research and extension needs of Maine farmers.   In order for the Board to provide meaningful advice to the University as we negotiate these challenging times, Board members need current information on research and extension priorities for agricultural and horticultural groups across Maine.   Please provide the following information for your organization:
1. Briefly describe your organization and its membership.

2. Explain how your research and extension education needs are currently being met.
3. Describe your research and extension needs?  Please consider the following topic areas as you identify your needs: production, marketing, food safety, value-added products, financial management, economic impact, land use, environmental issues (e.g. soil/water quality, nutrient management), biotechnology.
4. Please indicate your organization’s three highest priority unmet needs.
It is the strong desire of Board of Agriculture members (see attached list) to represent your needs to the University and to obtain the resources required to move forward.  Fred Servello or John Rebar at the Maine Agricultural Center (800-648-0597 toll-free within Maine) can offer assistance to help your organization compile the information requested.

This is an important opportunity to direct and strengthen research and extension programs and ultimately strengthen agriculture in Maine.   We encourage your organization to return its response to the Maine Agricultural Center by March 26, 2009 to allow the Board to review survey results at its spring meeting.  We will gladly accept responses after that date.  Please try to respond by May 1, 2009 at the latest.  The information you provide will help the Board work to meet your organization’s needs.
